

## Gadsden Independent School District

Energy Management and Construction
Rafael "Ralph" Gallegos
Executive Director of Energy Management and Construction
rgallegos@gisd.k12.nm.us



February 29, 2012

Frank Guzman, District Engineer c/o Debbie Hudson, LGRF Coordinator NMDOT District One 2912 E. Pine Street Deming, NM 88031-7075

RE: Gadsden Independent School District, Letter of Intent

NMDOT FY 2012/2013 Local Government Road Fund Program

## Dear Ms. Hudson:

The purpose of this letter is to express the written intent of the Gadsden Independent School District (GISD) to participate in the NMDOT Local Government Road Fund Program for the fiscal year 2012/2013. The District is requesting funding for a \$77,883.00 construction project to design and pave a new parking facility at Chaparral Elementary School in Chaparral, NM, for the public good and convenience within the jurisdiction of GISD.

The scope of the project is to design and construct a new paved parking facility including subgrade prep, 6" base course, prime coat, 2½" plant mixed bituminous pavement, sidewalks, curb & gutter and concrete dumpster pad. The Preliminary Estimate of Cost and Quantities is enclosed which itemizes the work to be constructed. As it states, the 75% amount of NMDOT participation is \$58,412.00.

Please find enclosed a map of the Chaparral Elementary School campus showing the location of the proposed parking lot that could be constructed as part of this application. The termini is also listed below:

 Chaparral Elementary School Parking lot on the northwest side of the existing parking facility located at 300 Lisa Drive, Chaparral, Dona Ana County, NM.

The existing parking lot is unpaved gravel surface. The parking lot is within GISD jurisdiction and is necessary for the public good, convenience, and safety which will serve the faculty, staff and students of Chaparral.

Gadsden Independent School District certifies that the proposed work is on a school property within the jurisdiction of the District.

Should you require further information, or have any questions, do not hesitate to contact our office at (575) 882-6925.

Sincerely,

Rafael "Ralph" Gallegos

Rafael Tallegon

Executive Director for Energy Management & Construction

enclosures

P.O. Drawer 70Anthony, N.M. 88021 - Phone 575-882-6921 - Cell 575-650-9095 - Fax 575-882-2508